

Up Hatherley Parish Council: Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting, held at the Village Hall, Cold Pool Lane, Up Hatherley, on Tuesday 9th January 2019, at 7.30 pm.

985 Members Present

Acting Chairman: Cllr. P. Worsley; N. Holden, S. Fowler, D Young, R. Whyborn, D. Willcox, A. Houlton, S. Bamford, R. Johnes, John Furley and Bob Wilcox
Also, in Attendance: Clerk Kathryn Oakey and 5 parishioners.  

986 Welcome

The Acting Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and highlighted that the Chairman Cllr A. Bamford was recovering well.  As he had taken the Chair it was agreed that a vote needed to be taken for an interim vice chair.  Cllr Houlton proposed Cllr S. Bamford, and Cllr S. Fowler seconded.  All agreed.  
987 Apologies for absence 
J. Wells, A. Bamford.
988 Co-option of new members

Bob Wilcox introduced himself to the meeting.  He informed members that he had lived in the parish since 2010 and although retired is active in the community including volunteering at the local primary school.  Cllr Worsley proposed that he join the parish council and Cllr Houlton seconded.  All agreed that Mr Wilcox be co-opted onto the parish council, and he joined the meeting.

John Furley introduced himself to the meeting.  He informed members that he had lived in the parish for 20 years and although retired runs a small business.  Cllr Worsley proposed that he join the parish council and Cllr Houlton seconded.  All agreed that Mr Furley be co-opted onto the parish council, and he joined the meeting.

There are three vacancies remaining on the parish council.
989 Declaration of Members’ Interests

None.
990 Submissions from Members of the Public

A resident asked who was responsible for Caernarvon Court as it was in a poor state.  The Chairman responded that the landlords lived in London and attempts had been made to inform them of the issues, but they had little interest in addressing.  It was suggested that an additional bin be sited at the bus shelter, so Cllr Whyborn will source the appropriate contact at the borough council and inform the Clerk so that an official request could be made.
A parishioner suggested that Gloucestershire Highways could be responsible as footpaths come under their remit, however it was decided that they would push the responsibility onto the borough council.  There was a possibility that we could use highways local money and the Chairman agreed to follow this up, including how we would get a new bin emptied.
A parishioner asked what the parish view was on the Cheltenham BC consultation regarding closing Swindon Tip and reducing waste collections to once every three weeks.  No one on the Council was aware of this consultation, however Cllr Whyborn informed members that it had been advertised in the Echo but was now closed.  He went on to inform members that it was highly unlikely to be implemented but seemed a good forum to raise the questions over the value of the tip.

It was agreed that the parish council very strongly objected against any change.  Cllr Whyborn will advise the Chairman who ran the consultation at the borough council so that we can pass on our view.

991 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 6th November 2018
There was one amendment, which was to amend Mrs Nelson to read Mary Nelson.  All agreed, and the Chairman signed and initialled the pages.  
992 Boundary review - update
A survey has been carried out by the Liberal Democrats in the M&G site to gain the views of the residents on a boundary review.  However, the results suggest that residents wish to remain under Tewkesbury as it has a lower council tax and the recycling collections are superior.  It was agreed that the view of the parish council remained the same, and the sports facility should be within Up Hatherley as Badgeworth have no interest in the site, and Tewkesbury BC has done very little to progress bringing it into use.
A worrying letter had been received from Shurdington Parish Council suggesting that the Chargrove Lane Nature Reserve was not in their parish but sat within Badgeworth.  It was agreed that Cllr Willcox would look at the OS maps to see if he could determine the boundary, and then we would liaise with Shurdington.  It was suggested that we should try to foster better links with Shurdington anyway, so once the nature reserve is resolved the chairman agreed to open correspondence with them.

993 Under One Roof Project
The Chairman informed the meeting that he has volunteered to be on the steering group and asked for another representative from the parish council.  Cllr S. Bamford put herself forward, as she has a lot of archived material from David Hall.  The Chairman will liaise with Bill Sargison.

Working Group Reports 

994 Planning and Strategy   
Cllr Worsley’s report is shown below:
[image: image1.emf]   NO  ADDRESS  RESPONSE  VIEWED  DISP’D  

02051  156 Broad Oak Way  N/O   cri teria   online  

02153  15 Manor Park  N/O  criteria   online  

02553  8 Kingscote Avenue  N/O criteria   online  

02519  282 Hatherley Road  N/O   criteria   online  

02582  2 Runnymede  N/O criteria   online  

 


15 Manor Park was for a dropped kerb while 8 Kingscote Avenue was for a replacement conservatory.  We continue to monitor the Joint Core Strategy and builders’ efforts to breach the Green Belt.
Cllr Whyborn noted that 156 Broad Oak Way was out of keeping and 2 Runnymeade had been done without permission so was retrospective.  The Chairman noted that neighbours had not objected so we had not commented.

995 Footpaths and Open Spaces
· Public Rights of Way (PRoW) - Cllr Willcox informed the meeting that this is still being progressed.
· Chestnut tree – this has been planted along with three cercis trees.

· Pocket Park update – looking like it will be going ahead in February, which will help alleviate parking issues around Lakeside School.
996 Highways and Transportation
Cllr Whyborn reported that the group had not yet met with the county council although he is hoping that a date will be confirmed shortly, so issues remain as last reported.
997 Finance 

1. Latest financial position – Predicted position shown below:
[image: image2.emf]Expenditure Item Budget  Actual  Predicted

Revenue 2018/2019 to date Outturn

£ £ £

Maintenance Incl Trees 1,100 4,139 4,139

Admin.(incl Clerk's Expenses) 1,200 642 1,200

Village Hall Manager 1,500 1,125 1,500

Insurance 1,000 979 979

Clerk Salary  6,000 4,666 6,000

PWLB 1,900 961 1,722

Audit 400 365 365

Donations and Subscriptions 2,000 1,696 1,900

Recreation & Culture 3,300 2,613 3,300

UhinB 0 1,155 1,155

Contingencies 5,000 0 0

Totals 23,400 18,341 22,260

Village Hall:

Window Cleaning 200 66 150

ndr 1,100 948 1,100

water 500 527 700

gas 1,000 1,108 1,292

elect 1,000 356 900

cleaning 700 526 700

Village Hall general  3,000 1,190 3,000

Total Spend 7,500 4,721 7,842

Income

Village Hall (5,000) (7,762) (12,000)

Grant (750) (750) (750)

Precept (25,150) (25,150) (25,150)

Total Income (30,900) (33,662) (37,900)

Total 0 (10,600) (7,798)


2. Precept Recommendation
A letter has been received from the borough council informing us that the council tax support grant has been withdrawn, which was worth £750 to the parish council.  Cllr S. Bamford noted that we needed to show that we were spending the money, and it was confirmed that during 2019/20 we would have additional spend on the Under One Roof project and the Pocket Park, so it could be justified keeping the income at the same level.  

It was proposed by Cllr Whyborn and seconded by Cllr Johnes that the precept would increase slightly to cover this loss in grant, in effect keeping the income from council tax at £25,900.  This will mean a very small increase on council tax bills of around 22p.  All agreed so the Clerk will inform the borough council.
3. Accounts for Payment listed below were approved:
[image: image3.emf]Cheque No. £ Detail Payee

1158 2,604.00Tree works Cheltenham Tree Services

Direct Payment £ Detail Payee

15/10 147.36Electrical works at hall booth and bomford

15/10 19.80window cleaning Hi lo

19/10 400.00Tax HMRC

31/10 539.50Planters at hall  R Collier Garden services

29/10 125.00wages Oct C Oakey 

29/10 400.00Salary Oct K Oakey 

06/11 148.77Hall cleaning Mrs Reay 

11/12 12.50Tax administration pata

11/12 50.00Course gaptc

20/11 988.00Printing color co

25/11 324.51Q3 refund and expenses K Oakey 

26/11 228.00Delivery dor 2 dor

26/11 154.72Water rates Water Plus

28/11 50.00Neighbourhood watch signs Gloucestershire Police

29/11 125.00Wages Nov C Oakey 

29/11 400.00Salary Nov K Oakey 

03/12 846.00Loan pwlb

11/12 73.80Refund re Carol Singing N Holden 

11/12 248.00Article St P& St J PCC

11/12 117.45Hall cleaning Mrs Reay 

22/12 85.00Toilet repairs at hall Mitch Oliver plumbing


998 Police and Community Safety Update
Cllr Young was not present.  Cllr Johnes informed the meeting that bike coding was taking place at the hall on Saturday from 9am, so he asked councillors to spread the word.  Two crime prevention officers would be present.  Cllr Whyborn agreed to inform the local schools and Cllr Johnes will send him the flyer.

999 Communications and Village Hall

Cllr Johnes reported that the screen and projector have been installed and was being used for the meeting allowing parishioners to see the reports and agenda.  He has been informed that the screen will be changed as it is not the one, we ordered and is therefore slightly too large.  There was an issue with the roof space and the presence of asbestos, and Cllr Fowler will liaise with the building surveyor to get a copy of the roof report as this has been mislaid.  
There is a reserve in place to replace the roof, however it was agreed that this would not be done until there were leaks.  A question was raised about whether the hall inside needed repainting, so a couple of quotes will be requested.  The audio equipment has yet to be installed as the speakers were out of stock.  It is proposed that the unit will be put in the office, however the metal cupboard will need to be removed so the Clerk will liaise with the playgroup.

Parish Record – Cllr Worsley has had feedback that Chasely Crescent was not delivered to, however they have now been provided with copies of the Record.  It was unclear who was supposed to deliver to this area, so it may have just been missed off.  It was agreed that next year all the copies will be delivered by a delivery firm.  Generally, the Record was well received, although unfortunately a couple of scans did not come out particularly clear.  The Chairman has had a request from Leckhampton and Warden Hill Parish Council to provide them with details as they are thinking about doing something similar.  A card has been passed round to sign for Alan Moir, who has stepped down after many years assisting in the completion of the Record.

Cllr Fowler asked that a vote of thanks be noted for Cllr Worsley for all his work on the Record, and all agreed.

Cllr Johnes will get copies on the website, and it was agreed that Cllr S. Bamford and Cllr Worsley would liaise with Cllr Johnes to get other articles on the website including historical Records.

GDPR – Cllr Johnes informed the meeting that data protection regulations had changed recently.  As a result, there were certain things that the council needed to do to ensure that we complied with requirements where applicable.  A copy of the privacy statements has been circulated, together with questionnaires on our approach to ensure compliance.  It was therefore agreed that we formally adopt the privacy statements, and these will be placed on the website.

There was one issue outstanding, and that was around use of personal computers and email addresses.  Concern arises if we are contacted individually by someone with a complaint, and the rules around sharing that information.  It was therefore agreed that Cllr Johnes will investigate using email addresses via the website.  Cllr Bamford raised a concern about the Gardens competition, and it was agreed that we just need to ensure that the paperwork makes it clear that by entering you are agreeing to be contacted the following year unless you opt out.  Cllr Johnes will look at the paperwork on the website and make changes as appropriate.  He will circulate options.
1000 Social and Recreation

The Chairman informed the meeting that the Carol singing had gone well with over 300 attending.  The lights on the tree worked well and it was agreed to double the number of lights for next year.  Cllr S. Bamford also noted that we needed to hire an extra urn for next year as there was not quite enough mulled wine.  The BYO mugs had worked well, as had a donation of cups from the university, some of which were left over so would be used at a future event.
It was agreed that a donation would be made to the Salvation Army, who lead the singing, for £65, and to the church for printing the carol sheets, for £30.  The Chairman thanked all those who had helped.

Cllr Johnes reported that the lady who had organised the decorating of the tree had also arranged the cleaning up afterwards, which went well.  It was suggested that next year we encourage more decorations in advance of the event.  The Chairman will write and thank the lady involved, Cllr Johnes will provide her details.

1001 Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on 5th March 2019.

……………………………………………………..  5 March 2019
Chairman
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5th March 2019

